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Minutes of a LM?HF@ meeting of the Finance & Legal Committee held via Zoom Webinar 
meeting link, on Wednesday, February 17, 2021 at 11:00 a.m. 
 
Present: 
Debbie Tablotney, Committee Chairperson 
Ken Hamaguchi, Committee Vice-Chairperson 
Richard Lee, Trustee Member 
Heather Larson, Trustee Alternate 
Rick Ryan, Deputy Superintendent 
Roy Uyeno, Secretary Treasurer 
Maria Fu, Assistant Secretary Treasurer 
Laura Buchanan, Executive Director, Human Resources 
Frank Geyer, Executive Director, Facilities Services 
Liz Baverstock, President, Richmond Teachers’ Association 
Tim McCracken, 1st Vice-President, Richmond Teachers’ Association 
Mark Hoath, President, Richmond Association of School Administrators 
Wennie Walker, Vice President, Richmond Association of School Administrators 
Ian Hillman, President, CUPE 
Stacey Robinson, Vice President, CUPE 
Roger Corbin, Richmond Management Administrators Professional Staff 
Dionne McFie, Past President, Richmond District Parents Association 
Wanda Plante, Executive Assistant (Recorder) 
 
Regrets:  Rob Laing, Executive Director, Learning and Business Technologies 

 Andrew Scallion, President, Richmond District Parents Association 
 
 
The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 11:03 am and read the following message: 
 
As we move into this new calendar year, the Board is aware that many committees and working groups 
have new members and representatives, so we would like to remind participants in our meeting of the 
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advised that preparation and planning with the most current enrolment information will 
begin next month to assist schools to work through and understand staffing that will be 
allocated to them and confirmed in September.  She praised the dedicated team in 
learning services, educational assistants and school-based administrators who work 
together to identify and understand student needs. 
 
The Executive Director, Human Resources provided a brief overview on the Foundations 
of a Healthy Workplace which is a broad-based initiative to support employees in their 
health and well-being throughout the remainder of this year.  She advised that her 
department will be building a plan for the coming year as they have received positive 
participation and feedback from employees regarding offerings on vaccines and hearing 
tests.  
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The Assistant Secretary Treasurer spoke to her report as included with the agenda 
package and advised attendees that the amended annual budget requires Board 
approval and submission to the Ministry by the end of February.  The Assistant Secretary 
Treasurer provided an overview of the 2020/2021 Amended Annual Budget Operating 
Fund Revenue, Expenditures, Special Purpose Fund and Capital Fund. 
 
Comments and questions regarding the early career mentorship funding, continued 
impact of Covid on staff, substitute costs, lack of additional funding and expenditures. 
 
Following a brief discussion, it was agreed to forward the following: 
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KO<K!the Board of Education (Richmond) approve the reduction in the appropriation to 
the Local Capital Fund of $200,000 resulting in the 2020/2021 Local Capital Transfer 
amount from $4,897,000 to $4,697,500. 

 
<,'! EM1KOD1! KO<K! the Board of Education (Richmond) approve the 2020/2021 
Amended Annual Budget Bylaw by way of three readings and that the Board authorizes 
the Chair of the Board, Superintendent and Secretary Treasurer to sign the 2020/2021 
Amended Annual Budget Bylaw and submit the 2020/2021 Amended Annual Budget 
Bylaw together with the 2020/2021 Amended Annual Budget to the Ministry of 
Education by February 28, 2021.  
 





 

The meeting adjourned at 11:55 pm. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Debbie Tablotney, Chairperson 
Finance and Legal Committee!


